
Submitter: Brooke Kavanagh 

On Behalf Of:  

Committee: House Committee On Judiciary 

Measure, Appointment or Topic: SB238 

Please reject SB 238  as it is written and amended. This bill would give police 

unchecked power to surveil the people of this state and infringe on our rights to 

privacy and to due process. It would usher in and legitimize a police state. This is a 

frightening proposition particularly given the Trump Administration's attack on all 

government institutions --including state and local--and its plan to implement its 

fascist dictatorship regardless of state and local values ---imagine how it could 

weaponize this police authority. I do understand the need for search and rescue use 

of drones but this bill goes way too far beyond that and will usher us into a police 

state. Please oppose this bill and help protect Oregonians. 


